CIS Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – Wednesday, February 21, 2018
Attendees:

Esther Frankel – CIS Department Chair, SBCC
Jon Bek – CIS Faculty, SBCC
Carola Smith – Acting Dean, Business Division, SBCC
Sandy Adams – CIS Adjunct
Stephen Crafton – Tech Support Supervisor, County of Santa Barbara
Ann Crawford – Database Developer, UCSB
Val Eurman – Career Counselor, SBCC
Elizabeth Franco – Business Service Representative, KRA Corp. 

David Johnson – Web Developer, Consultant
Olga Jones – Network Specialist, SBCC

Matt Murray – Systems Engineer, County of Santa Barbara
Kathy Rayburn – Sr. Software Engineer, Observables
Meeting Minutes:

Department faculty began with an overview of various computer departments, and the curriculum focus of the CIS Department. 
The group then had a discussion of trending technologies. Technologies mentioned included:

· Data Visualization and Database Technologies: Some of the technologies mentioned here included D3, Tableau, PowerBI, the R programming language, and Jupyter Notebooks. In the NoSQL area, participants mentioned the following technologies: DynamoDB (AWS), Mongo, and Couch, as well as El Stack. 
· DevOps: Participants again reemphasized the job market in DevOps, identifying technologies such as Python scripting, AWS DevOps certifications, and Puppet. 
· Cloud Computing: Participants confirmed that more organizations are moving to the cloud and supported the course offerings of the CIS Department in these areas, particularly in AWS certification.
· IoT and Security: This topic is also important, but the courses would most likely be offered in another department. 

Participants reviewed existing programs of study and courses. The Committee members were supportive of the entry-level Skills Competency Awards in the Department, but also could see the value of turning a number of them into certificates, including help desk, technical writing, and virtualization / cloud computing. The latter program of study should include the courses in the current SCAs plus some more system administration classes. In addition, participants that the Department offer a short non-credit class in data literacy course.
